Minutes:  Community Advisory Committee, March 11, 2019
QRT Program:  The Quick Response Team program, initiated to address the opioid crisis, now has a bus purchased from Mason Transit for $1, and will be outfitting it as a response unit for Mason County.  The program, in its early stages, seeks partners with whom to develop quick, effective responses to substance abuse calls. 

Pro-Phoenix:  This updated records management system offers a new cad system for dispatching for law enforcement and fire, downloading information, doing billing and pulling information from 911 callers.  This gets rid of the Spillman system.  There is no roll-out date yet.  Ultimately citizens can, if they wish, input their own medical data to the new system.
NMSD ICS Training: The Incident Command System training, in cooperation with the School District, is training for how to respond most effectively to an active shooter situation.  Such training and practice is multi-jurisdictional and on-going.  

Headquarters Station:  In planning for a new headquarters station in Belfair, RFA personnel have held public meetings seeking input, and RFA Commissioners have approved that the project will go forward, seeking an architect.  The project will require the RFA go out for a bond.  We will get a cost estimate from the architect to present to the public as we proceed.
Wildland Firefighting: Last year, Mason County had over 40 suspicious fires and also other non-suspicious fires.  The suspicious fires resulted in one conviction and identification of two persons of interest.  We are coordinating resources across the County.

Surplussing AEDs:  The Hospital District has helped us acquire new AEDs.  The old ones are now 20 years old and it’s hard to get good parts for them.  The old ones are too old to be safe if given away and will be traded in.
Award:  Chief Bakken received the North Mason Chamber Citizen of the Year Award, particularly for his leadership addressing the opioid crisis in Mason County.  Congratulations Chief!
New Medic Unit: We saved money by using an existing 2003 box on a new truck body.  The unit will be refurbished and have new lighting.
Brush Truck:  We were able to get a 2019 Ford F-450 ordered, using the Washington State bid contract.  
Additional citizen comments: Consider making all ambulance units 4-wheel drive; perhaps a brush truck could be leased from DNR; Captain Hicks is investigating smoke alarms for the deaf;  there is a bill in the Legislature whereby DNR is asked to designate target shooting areas in the Tahuya Forest; contact the RFA if you want a “welfare check” for someone living alone who you’re concerned about.

Next CAC Meeting:  The next meeting will be May 13, 2019 at the Collins Lake Station, 5:00 pm.
